Dear Broadway Families,

Welcome to school year 2021-2022. We are looking forward to returning to school on Tuesday, September 7, 2021 for in-person learning 5 days a week! I never thought I would begin a back-to-school letter with this information. What a journey we have been on and I appreciate all of your cooperation and patience during the past year-and-a-half. Please read this letter in its entirety and share with any individual that may be dropping-off or picking-up your student. Please see below for arrival and dismissal times, some important information, and a staff listing. See you soon!

MASKING

Masks are required inside the school facilities at all times unless eating. Please be sure students and adults have a mask at all times. To limit the foot traffic in the building we ask that you say goodbye to your child at the drop-off door. Guardians that must enter the building for school related business purposes (ie..dropping off medication) must be masked and provide identification for our new Raptor school visitor system.

BUSSING

 Please contact the bus garage at 735-3950 if you have any transportation questions such as routes and times

PARKING

Parents may park in any spot in the front lot or across the street on Leland daily. Please do not pull into
the bus loop as busses will arrive all morning and afternoon long. All three lanes in the front lot are
moving in the morning and afternoon. Two lanes will be moving in the side lot. For everyone's safety
students must not enter or exit cars in the morning or afternoon until their car is in the front row and
has reached the crosswalk.

PICK-UP AND DROP-OFF DOORS

Grades 3 and 5 will use the side lot doors in the morning and afternoon. 4 and 6 will use the front doors
in the morning and afternoon. Busses will use front doors only. No temperature taking is necessary this
year!

OPEN HOUSE

Wednesday September 15th is our Fall Open House from 5:30-7:00 p.m. Can't wait to see you there with your masks

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

School Hours:

- Doors will open at 7:30 a.m. daily for breakfast. There is no supervision and doors are not open before
 this time. Breakfast will be available between 7:30 -7:50 a.m.
- Bus drop-off time will be 7:30 a.m.
- School begins at 8:00 a.m. Any student that arrives after 8:00 a.m. must use front entrance.
- Tardy Bell is 8:05 a.m.

Dismissal time will be as follows every Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday/1:20 on Wednesdays

- Walkers/Car Riders dismissed at 2:25 p.m.
- Grades 3, 5 walkers dismiss at side lot door
- Grades 4, 6 walkers dismiss at front door
- Bussers dismissed as busses arrive between window of 2:20 and 2:35

^{*}Teachers will be in their classrooms the entire open house time

All bussers dismiss out front door

Lunch information as follows:

Grade 3 lunch/recess 10:25-11:10

Grade 4 lunch/recess 11:05-11:50

Grade 5 lunch/recess 11:40-12:25

Grade 6 lunch/study hall 12:45-1:00

*All breakfast and lunches continue to be free of charge for all students

School Supply Lists:

Were sent home at the end of the school year and can be found on the Broadway Elementary Website

Water Bottle:

· There is a water-bottle station in the school so please send your student/s with a refillable water bottle.

School/Home Communication:

We will use Wednesday folders. Please return them every Thursday. Agendas must be signed every
evening so we can be sure you are aware of homework or other important information. This is also a
great place to write a note to the teacher! Teachers will initial them as well.

Before and After School Care:

YWCA Kids World:

Registration is available at www.ywcaelmira.org and registration packets are available in the lobby at the YWCA, 211 Lake St. in Elmira. For more information, contact the YWCA Kids World Department at (607)733-5575.

Arcade

The program will begin the beginning of October. More information to follow in upcoming Wednesday folders.

Broadway Staff

Principal – Rebecca Kiley Assistant Principal – Kelly Doherty-Maggs Office Secretary – Brenda Stewart Office Clerk – Debra Brown

Grade 3

Katy Mustico Heather Dufrain Heather Eden Kristi Morrell Kathryn Sempler

Grade 4

Sarah Lambert JoAnna Burnett Michele Roman Angie Kennedy Megan Townsend

Grade 5

Erica Reynolds Randi Delaney Erika Lakota April Campbell Zach Sarno

Grade 6

Julie Biviano Heather Blish Donnalee Kelsey Betsy Romeo Kathe Bowes

School-Wide Support Staff Marabeth Oshetski-Speech Jean Askey - RN Laurie Tinkham - Library TA Michele Patykula- Computer TA Kara Deats-Physical Education Laura Miele- Vocal Music Benjamin Futterman-Instrumental Music Jessica Bagonis-Art Karen Gray- School Wide Teacher Aide Amy Young- School Wide Teacher Aide Nathan Locker- School Wide Teacher Aide Colleen Dunlap-School Wide Teacher Aide Melissa Wilcox-School Wide Teacher Aide Kaelyn Pfuntner-School Wide Teacher Aide Chris Dille-School Wide Teacher Aide Sabrina Andrews-School Wide Teacher Aide Lisa Trivisonno-School Wide Teacher Aide Brenda Ketter-School Wide Teacher Aide Judy Aston-One-to-One Aide Shari Simmons - School Psychologist Beth Flesher, Danielle Schollmeyer-Reading Support Melanie Coleman-Family Services Counselor Justine Moss, Kelsey Lindert, Cathleen Deery-Special Education Support Scott Merrick-Head Custodian Sarah Rosen-School Counselor Matt Saunders-School Resource Officer

Thank you for taking the time to read this important information so we may work together to keep your student/s safe! As always, please give us a call with any questions.

Rebecca Kiley, Principal

Kelly Doherty-Maggs, Assistant Principal